
Hospital Thank You Ride 

May 22, 2020 

 

 

Mike Stafinbil has put together a short ride for the purpose of thanking the first responders at 

Kaiser Hospital.  This will be on Friday May 22nd, as stay-at-home restrictions are being 

somewhat lifted.  We will leave Orchard Creek at 2:30 PM.  We will follow the leader, not get 

out of our cars and use the radios to communicate. 

  

Mike has been in touch with the PR folks at the hospital.  He got an enthusiastic 

response.  Mike also talked to the Roseville PD Public Information Officer who said no 

problem and we agreed to give him a heads up a few days in advance. 

  

We will have 4 groups.  Don't arrive too early because we won't be getting out of our 

cars.  When you do arrive, just spread out and line up behind any of the leaders.  We will be 

following the leaders over to the hospital. 

 

Please bring your radios tuned to channel 6 and sub-code (eliminator code) 0, and all other 

optional settings turned off.  You should see a large 6 and a small 0 for the channel.  If you set 

up your radios this way, you will help eliminate a lot of the random beeps and rings that we 

sometimes hear. 

 

We will head to Roseville the back way via Stoneridge, Sierra College and Taylor Road.  We 

will turn left on Eureka, and right into the hospital campus.  Two more quick right turns will 

take us to Kaiser's Parking Lot 10 which we will use as a staging area.  Just line up in the order 

you arrive, there is plenty of room.  After that, just follow along.  We plan to make the loop 

around the hospital 3 times, which should cover their shift change period between 2:45 and 

3:15. 

 

Even though masks are not required if we stay in our cars, please wear your masks when we are 

actually driving around the hospital grounds.  That should be a nice show of support and 

provide a good visual. 

 

We do need a little help.  We don't have as many signs as we thought we would.  We will pass 

out the signs we have, but if you feel inclined, please make a sign for yourself and one for a 

buddy.  That would really help.  A simple message, like "Thank You" is all that is needed, but 

make the letters large and dark so they can be read some distance off. 

 

And, by the way, we will have someone from our Lincoln Hills Communications Committee 

taking a video of us for E News when we go through their central loop, so smile! 

 
 


